July 15, 2025

Mayor Davis
Town Council of Saratoga

Dear Mayor Davis:

The July 10, 2025, evening water aerobics was canceled due to a Private Party.
There are at least 10 of us local residents that take water aerobics on
Wednesday and Thursday evenings. It is unfair that we had to take a back seat
to a private party, when the pool is closed on Mondays and would have made
more sense to schedule a private party. Tuesday and Friday evenings the pool
closes at 6 pm.

There was not any notification of cancelation. July 7, recreation commission
meeting no discussion of a private party or cancellation of the Thursday Water
Aerobic. No notification at the pool; None at the gym door or bulletin board.
The Town of Saratoga Recreation FB did not have any notification on Thursday
water aerobics being canceled. The other classes that were canceled
seemed to make it on the Facebook page.

Why does the Private Party get a special favor over the 10+ local residents that
take Water Aerobics on Wednesday and Thursday evenings???

Summer is too short.
Thank you for your time.

Respectfully Submitted

Cindy Carnes
s J AT



